
Emergency Meeting Minutes

February 14, 2019

Due to inclement weather the regular Board Meeting of February 12th, 2019 was canceled. Chairman Curry called for an emergency meeting to address items that were time sensitive and could not be pushed until the next regularly scheduled Board Meeting in March.

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse at 5 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows: Howes, Newton, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Shipp and Curry were present.  Absent was Bush.

Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present and then led the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were no public comments.

A motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to approve the consent agenda items with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Mrs. Shipp made a motion to pay the bills and it was seconded by Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Old Business

A resolution was presented to approve the hiring of Dale R. Nobel as the County Highway Engineer.  Mr. Howes made the motion to approve the resolution and it was seconded by Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

New Business

A resolution was presented to authorize the Peoria Area Convention and Visitors Bureau to be the sole representative for Stark County. Mrs. Eberle asked what exactly is done in regards to promoting events in our area.  It was suggested to contact the town mayors to make them aware of this service with everyone in agreement.  Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution and it was seconded by Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Chairman Curry presented a natural gas opportunity with Good Energy to contract on our behalf for lower rates for natural gas.  After discussion and some clarification on who the savings will benefit, a motion was made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the resolution and it was seconded by Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Other Business

Mr. Nowlan informed the Board that the repairs needed to the Highway Department truck were substantially more than originally thought, with an estimated increase of approximately $2800.  

At 5:18 pm it was motioned by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis. 

County Clerk
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